
Project ID: 1074-00-31/61 
West Salem – Sparta 

County C bridge 
I-90 

La Crosse County 
 

PROJECT INFORMATION 
WisDOT is proposing to rehabilitate the County C bridge over I-90. The need for this project is to address 
deck delamination on the County C bridge over I-90. The bridge was last treated in 2019 with a concrete 
deck sealing. In 2021, an infrared survey was conducted that found that approximately 25% of the deck 
area was delaminated.  
 
 
The proposed improvements include the following: 

• Concrete deck overlay 
• Guardrail replacement 
• Install new drainage system at structures 

 

PROPOSED TRAFFIC IMPACTS 
Construction is currently scheduled to begin in Spring 2027 and is expected to be completed in Fall of 
2027.  
 
County C will be reduced to a single lane and actuated using temporary traffic signals.  
 

REAL ESTATE 
No real estate will be acquired. All work will be completed within existing WisDOT right-of-way. 
 

ANTICIPATED SCHEDULE 
Environmental Review Complete: April 2024 
Preliminary Design Complete: August 2024 
PS&E: August 2026 
Let Date: November 2026 
Construction: April 2027 

 

PUBLIC INPUT/COMMENTS 
We encourage you to talk to the project representatives and ask them questions. Your comments assist 
us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public as well as the needs of the 
local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout the design process. 
 

 
 
 



CONTACTS 
Brian Meyer, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Manager 
(608) 789-5676 
Brian.Meyer@dot.wi.gov  
 
WisDOT Southwest Region – La Crosse 
3550 Mormon Coulee Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
Dominic Cypher, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Engineer 
(608) 785-9044 
Dominic.Cypher@dot.wi.gov  
 
WisDOT Southwest Region – La Crosse 
3550 Mormon Coulee Road 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
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